# ScienceLogic

## Linux SSH Automation PowerPacks

Linux SSH Automation PowerPack version 105

Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack version 100

## Table of Contents

Introduction	3
What is the Linux SSH Automation PowerPack?	4
Installing the Linux SSH AutomationPowerPack	
Linux SSH Automation Policies	
Standard Automation Policies	
Configuring Device Credentials	18
Authentication for Linux Devices with the Linux SSH Automations PowerPack	19
Creating a Credential	19
Creating and Customizing Automation Policies	21
Prerequisites	22
Creating an Automation Policy	22
Example Automation Configuration	25
Customizing an Automation Policy	26
Removing an Automation Policy from a PowerPack	28
Customizing Linux SSH Actions	29
Creating a Custom Action Policy	30
Customizing Automation Actions	31
Creating a New Linux SSH Automation Action	34
Linux SSH User-Initiated Automations	
What is the Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack?	
Installing the Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack	36
Standard Automation Policies	37
Running a User Initiated Automation Policy	42
Viewing Automation Actions for an Event	43
Run Book Variables	45
Run Book Variables	46

## Introduction

#### Overview

This manual describes how to use the automation policies, automation actions, and custom action types found in the *Linux SSH Automation* PowerPack.

This PowerPack requires a subscription to one of the following solutions:

- Datacenter Automation Pack
- ScienceLogic Standard solution

**NOTE:** ScienceLogic provides this documentation for the convenience of ScienceLogic customers. Some of the configuration information contained herein pertains to third-party vendor software that is subject to change without notice to ScienceLogic. ScienceLogic makes every attempt to maintain accurate technical information and cannot be held responsible for defects or changes in third-party vendor software. There is no written or implied guarantee that information contained herein will work for all third-party variants. See the End User License Agreement (EULA) for more information.

This chapter covers the following topics:

What is the Linux SSH Automation PowerPack?	 4
Installing the Linux SSH AutomationPowerPack	 4

### What is the Linux SSH Automation PowerPack?

The Linux SSH Automation PowerPack includes automation policies that:

- Enrich SL1 events for Linux devices (for example, from the *Linux Base Pack* PowerPack and native SNMP collection) by automatically running diagnostic commands via a remote SSH connection. The command output is added to the SL1 event log or associated incident. Supported events include CPU, swap, file system, interface, and system process issues.
- Run remediation commands via a remote SSH connection in response to SL1 system process events for Linux devices in the "Linux Automation" device group.

The Linux SSH Automation actions are executed on the SL1 All-In-One Appliance or Data Collector.

In addition to using the standard content, you can use the content in the Linux SSH Automation PowerPack to:

- Create your own automation policies that include the pre-defined actions that run different sets of diagnostic commands.
- Use the supplied "Execute Shell Commands" custom action type to configure your own automation action by supplying a set of commands to be executed via SSH.

### Installing the Linux SSH AutomationPowerPack

Before completing the steps in this manual, you must import and install the latest version of the *Linux* SSH Automation PowerPack.

IMPORTANT: You must install the Datacenter Automation Utilities PowerPack before using the Linux SSH Automations PowerPack.

**NOTE:** The *Linux SSH Automation* PowerPack requires SL1 version 8.10.0 or later. For details on upgrading SL1, see the appropriate SL1 <u>Release Notes</u>.

TIP: By default, installing a new version of a PowerPack overwrites all content from a previous version of that PowerPack that has already been installed on the target system. You can use the *Enable Selective PowerPack Field Protection* setting in the **Behavior Settings** page (System > Settings > Behavior) to prevent new PowerPacks from overwriting local changes for some commonly customized fields. (For more information, see the *System Administration* manual.)

To download and install a PowerPack:

- 1. Download the PowerPack from the ScienceLogic Support Site.
- 2. Go to the **PowerPack Manager** page (System > Manage > PowerPacks).
- 3. In the PowerPack Manager page, click the [Actions] button, then select Import PowerPack.

4. The Import PowerPack dialog box appears:

Impo	rt PowerPack™	×
	Browse for file Browse License: Import	

- 5. Click the **[Browse]** button and navigate to the PowerPack file.
- 6. When the **PowerPack Installer** modal appears, click the **[Install]** button to install the PowerPack.

**NOTE:** If you exit the **PowerPack Installer** modal without installing the imported PowerPack, the imported PowerPack will not appear in the **PowerPack Manager** page. However, the imported PowerPack will appear in the **Imported PowerPacks** modal. This page appears when you click the **[Actions]** menu and select *Install PowerPack*.

**TIP**: If you will have the *Linux Base Pack* PowerPack installed and are monitoring your Linux devices, no other configuration is necessary. The automation policies in the *Linux SSH Automation* PowerPack will run in response to aligned events.

## 2

## **Linux SSH Automation Policies**

#### Overview

This chapter describes how to use the automation policies, automation actions, and custom action types found in the *Linux SSH Automation* PowerPack.

This chapter covers the following topics:

Standard Automation Policies
------------------------------

### **Standard Automation Policies**

The *Linux SSH Automation* PowerPack includes eight standard automation policies and a "Linux Automation" device group. Each policy triggers an automation action that collects diagnostic data or runs a remediation command over SSH for events associated with devices in the "Linux Automation" device group, and an action that formats the output. All of the automation actions use the same custom action type, "Execute Shell Commands", which is supplied in the PowerPack.

Automation Policy Name *	<u>10</u>	Policy State All	All	Organization	Devices	Events	Actions	Edited By	Last Edited
1 Bit inux SSH Illinit Drocese Demeritation		All 🔻	All						
1 A Linux SSH: Illicit Process Demediation					•				All
	127	Enabled	System		All	1	2	em7admin	2019-12-17 11:59:29
2. A Linux SSH: Process Restart Remediation	126	Enabled	System		All	1	2	em7admin	2019-12-17 11:59:29
3. 🤌 Linux SSH: Run CPU Diagnostic Commands	123	Enabled	System		All	3	2	em7admin	2019-12-17 11:59:29
4. A Linux SSH: Run File System Diagnostic Commands	124	Enabled	System		All	2	2	em7admin	2019-12-17 11:59:29
5. A Linux SSH: Run Interface Error/Discard Diagnostic Command	s 129	Enabled	System		All	50	2	em7admin	2019-12-17 11:59:29
6. A Linux SSH: Run Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands	128	Enabled	System		All	25	3	em7admin	2019-12-17 11:59:29
7. 🤌 Linux SSH: Run Memory/Swap Diagnostic Commands	125	Enabled	System		All	5	3	em7admin	2019-12-17 11:59:29
8. A Linux SSH: Run System-Storage Diagnostic Commands	130	Enabled	System		All	1	2	em7admin	2019-12-17 11:59:29
Available Run Book Policies [1]									
Automation Policy Name -	ID	Policy State		Organization	Devices	Events	Actions	Edited By	Last Edited
			All						All
1. A Email for CPU 100	120	Enabled	System		2	5	1	em7admin	2019-11-27 09:45:34
			0,000			•			
	3 Juni SSH Bain CPU Disponish Commands     4 Juni SSH Bain Féb System Disponish Commands     5 Juni SSH Ruin Interface Utilization Disponsitic Commands     6 Juni SSH Ruin Interface Utilization Disponsitic Commands     7 Juni SSH Ruin Menny System Jagonotic Commands     Juni SSH Ruin System Storage Dispositic Commands     Available Ruin Book Policies [1]	Automation Policy Itams     Automation Policy Itams	3. J Linux SSH Run CRU Diagnostic Commands     123 Enabled     4 Junx SSH Run File System Diagnostic Commands     124 Enabled     5 Junix SSH Run Interface Error/Discard Diagnostic Commands     125 Enabled     7 Junix SSH Run Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands     126 Enabled     8 Junix SSH Run Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands     128 Enabled     8 Junix SSH Run Rendwingswap Zagnostic Commands     129 Enabled     8 Junix SSH Run Rendwingswap Zagnostic Commands     120 Enabled     8 Junix SSH Run System-Storage Diagnostic Commands     120 Enabled     8 Junix SSH Run System-Storage Diagnostic Commands     120 Enabled     8 Junix SSH Run System-Storage Diagnostic Commands     120 Enabled     8 Junix SSH Run System-Storage Diagnostic Commands     120 Additionation     121 Additionation Policy Tamm - III Policy Sama     Al      12	3. PLInum SSH Rain CPU Diagnostic Commands     123 Enabled System     124     1 Linux SSH Rain File System Diagnostic Commands     124 Enabled System     125 Enabled System     128 Enabled System     129 Linux SSH Rain Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands     128 Enabled System     129 Linux SSH Rain Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands     128 Enabled System     129 Linux SSH Rain Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands     128 Enabled System     129 Linux SSH Rain Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands     128 Enabled System     129 Linux SSH Rain Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands     120 Enabled System     120 Linux SSH Rain System-Storage Diagnostic Commands     130 Enabled System     120 Automation Diagnostic Commands     120 Enabled System     120 Automation Diagnostic Commands     120 Enabled     121 Automation     121 Automation Diagnostic Commands     120 Enabled     121 Automation     121 Automation     122 Automation     122 Automation     123 Automation     123 Automation     124 Automation     125 Automation	3. Junium SSH: Rain CPU Dogenotic Commands     123     Enabled     System       4. Junium SSH: Rain Enterface EmailDocand Diagnostic Commands     124     Enabled     System       5. Junium SSH: Rain Interface EmailDocand Diagnostic Commands     128     Enabled     System       6. Junium SSH: Rain Interface Utication Diagnostic Commands     128     Enabled     System       7. Junium SSH: Rain Interface Utication Diagnostic Commands     128     Enabled     System       8. Junium SSH: Rain Interface Utication Diagnostic Commands     130     Enabled     System       8. Junium SSH: Rain System-Storage Diagnostic Commands     130     Enabled     System	3. J Lunur SSH: Run CPU Dagnonic Commands 123 Enabled System All     41 Lunur SSH: Run Interface Email/Dagnotic Commands 124 Enabled System All     5 Junur SSH: Run Interface Utilization Dagnotic Commands 125 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run Interface Utilization Dagnotic Commands 125 Enabled System All     6 Junur SSH: Run Interface Utilization Dagnotic Commands 125 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run Interface Utilization Dagnotic Commands 125 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run Interface Utilization Dagnotic Commands 125 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run Rundwing/swige Dagnotic Commands 130 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run System-Storage Dagnotic Commands 130 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run System-Storage Dagnotic Commands 130 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run System-Storage Dagnotic Commands 130 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run System-Storage Dagnotic Commands 130 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run System-Storage Dagnotic Commands 130 Enabled System All     7 Junur SSH: Run System-Storage Dagnotic Commands 130 Enabled System All	3. J. Lunux SSH: Run CRU Disposite Commands     123     Enabled     System     All     3       4. Junux SSH: Run Fiels System Disposite Commands     124     Enabled     System     All     2       5. Junux SSH: Run Interface Utication Disposite Commands     129     Enabled     System     All     50       6. Junux SSH: Run Interface Utication Disposite Commands     120     Enabled     System     All     25       7. Junux SSH: Run Interface Utication Disposite Commands     125     Enabled     System     All     5       8. Junux SSH: Run Interface Utication Disposite Commands     130     Enabled     System     All     1       All 25       All 25       Junux SSH: Run Englose Disposite Commands     130     Enabled     System     All     1       All 25       All 25       Junux SSH: Run System-Storage Disposite Commands     130     Enabled     System     All     1       Automic System Storage Disposite Commands     130     Enabled     System     All     1	3. Junix SSH: Run CHU Disponsite Commands     123     Enabled     System     Al     3     2       4. Junix SSH: Run Fiels System Disponsite Commands     124     Enabled     System     Al     5     2       5. Junix SSH: Run Interface Uticated Disponsite Commands     125     Enabled     System     Al     50     2       6. Junix SSH: Run Interface Uticated Disponsite Commands     125     Enabled     System     Al     5     3       7. Junix SSH: Run Interface Uticated Disponsite Commands     125     Enabled     System     Al     5     3       8. Junix SSH: Run Interface Utication Disponsite Commands     130     Enabled     System     Al     1     2       8. Junix SSH: Run Interface Utication Disponsite Commands     130     Enabled     System     Al     1     2	3. Junc SSH Run CEU Disposite Commands     123     Enabled     System     All     3     2     em/Jarimi       5. Junc SSH Run Fle System Daporatic Commands     124     Enabled     System     All     50     2     em/Jarimi       5. Junc SSH Run Interface Utilization Disposite Commands     129     Enabled     System     All     50     2     em/Jarimi       6. Junc SSH Run Interface Utilization Disposite Commands     129     Enabled     System     All     25     3     em/Jarimi       7. Junc SSH Run Interface Utilization Disposite Commands     128     Enabled     System     All     5     3     em/Jarimi       8. Junc SSH Run Englishing Disposite Commands     129     Enabled     System     All     1     2     em/Jarimi       8. Junc SSH Run System-Storage Disposite Commands     130     Enabled     System     All     1     2     em/Jarimi       Addensite Set Run System-Storage Disposite Commands     130     Enabled     System     All     1     2     em/Jarimi       Addensite Run Book Policies [1]

All of the standard automation policies are tied to included SL1 events generated by:

- Dynamic Applications from the Host Resources PowerPack
- Dynamic Applications from the Net-SNMP PowerPack
- Dynamic Applications from the Linux Base PowerPack
- Interface collection
- File System Collection
- System Process Monitoring Policies

Several of the automation actions use the substitution character feature of the "Execute Shell Commands" custom action type. If an event variable is included in a command (such as "%Y" for the sub-entity name), the custom action type automatically replaces that variable with the value from the triggering event.

The following table shows the standard automation policies, their aligned events, the aligned device group, and the automation actions that runs in response to the events.

**NOTE:** The aligned events are included as part of this PowerPack and are not installed with the SL1 platform. You must install the PowerPack to obtain these events.

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Aligned Device Group	Automation Action
Linux SSH: Illicit Process Remediation	<ul> <li>Poller: Illicit process running</li> </ul>	Linux Automation	<ul> <li>Linux Illicit Process Remediation</li> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>
Linux SSH: Process Restart Remediation	<ul> <li>Poller: required process not running</li> </ul>	Linux Automation	<ul> <li>Linux Process Restart Remediation</li> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>
Linux SSH: Run CPU Diagnostic Commands	<ul> <li>Linux SSH: CPU utilization above threshold</li> <li>Net-SNMP: CPU has exceeded threshold</li> <li>Host Resource: CPU has exceeded threshold</li> </ul>	Linux Automation	<ul> <li>Linux CPU Diagnostic Commands</li> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>
Linux SSH: Run File System Diagnostic Commands	<ul> <li>Linux SSH: File System over usage threshold</li> <li>Poller: File system usage exceeded (critical) threshold</li> <li>Poller: File system usage exceeded (major) threshold</li> </ul>	Linux Automation	<ul> <li>Linux File System Diagnostic Commands</li> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>
Linux SSH: Run Interface Error/Discard Diagnostic Commands	<ul> <li>Poller: Interface reporting discards</li> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	Linux Automation	<ul> <li>Linux Interface Error/Discard Diagnostic Commands</li> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Aligned Device Group	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound</li> </ul>		
	discards has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling- Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>		

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Aligned Device Group	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling- Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded Rising- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Aligned Device Group	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Rising- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Rising- Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling- Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	• Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Aligned Device Group	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling- Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>		

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Aligned Device Group	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising- Medium threshold</li> <li>Poller: Interface reporting packet errors</li> </ul>	1.	
Linux SSH: Run Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands	<ul> <li>Poller: Bandwidth usage exceeded threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling- High threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling- Low threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling- Medium threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising- High threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising- High threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	Linux Automation	<ul> <li>Automation Utilities: Calculate Memory Size for Each Action (from the Datacenter Automation Utilities PowerPack)</li> <li>Linux Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands</li> <li>Linux Tcpdump Command</li> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Aligned Device Group	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling- Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising- High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising- Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>		

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Aligned Device Group	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>		
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>		
Linux SSH: Run Memory/Swap	<ul> <li>Linux SSH: Swap usage above threshold</li> </ul>	Linux Automation	Automation Utilities: Calculate     Memory Size for Each Action
Diagnostic Commands	<ul> <li>Net-SNMP: Swap has exceeded threshold</li> </ul>		(from the Datacenter Automation UtilitiesPowerPack)
	<ul> <li>Host Resource: Swap Memory has exceed</li> </ul>		<ul> <li>Linux Memory/Swap Diagnostic Commands</li> </ul>
	threshold		<ul> <li>Linux Memory Dmidecode Command</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Host Resource: Physical Memory has exceeded threshold</li> </ul>		<ul> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Net-SNMP: Physical Memory exceeded threshold</li> </ul>		
Linux SSH: Run System- Storage Diagnostic	<ul> <li>Linux SSH: File System over usage threshold</li> </ul>	Linux Automation	Linux System-Storage Diagnostic     Commands
Commands			<ul> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>

The following figure shows a file system usage threshold exceeded event with major criticality on the **Events** page. Click the **[Actions]** button (--) for an event, and select *View Automation Actions* to see the automation actions triggered by the events.

vents										Jude.E	vans-Mccarthy $\checkmark$		.ogic
1 Critical	19 Major	7 Minor	0 Notice	2 Healthy	29 Events View All							v	View
Type t	o search events											=	•
NY: linux													
	ORGANIZATION	SEVER	RIT NAME	MESSAG	GE	AGE	TICKET I	CO EVE	NT NO	MASKED EVENTS	ACKNOWLEDGE	CLEAR	С
~	System	<b>•</b> N	Major ec2-18-	-217-1( Linux	File System /dev/loop1 : /	sn 12 days 1	L I	3172	÷	Q Masked	✓ Acknowledge	× Clear	] •
~	Linux Devices	<u> </u>	Major <u>10.2.24</u>	.31 Linux	File System /dev/mapper/	ce 12 days 1	LI	3179	+	Q Masked	✓ Acknowledge	× Clear	] ·
~	Linux Devices	<u> </u>	Major <u>10.2.24</u>	.30 /: File	system usage exceeded m	aj 6 days 18	3  5	647	÷		<ul> <li>Acknowledge</li> </ul>	X Clear	
~	System	<u> </u>	Major ec2-18-	-217-1( Linux	File System /dev/loop0 : /	sn 6 days		1546	÷		View Event		
~	Linux Devices	<u> </u>	/linor 10.2.24	.30 App: :	1551, Snippet: 1939 report	e 1 hour 49	21	3	+		Edit Event N	lote	
~	Linux Devices	• F	lealtr 10.2.24	.30 Netw	ork Latency below thresho	ld 6 minute:	S	1	÷		Create Exte	rnal Ticket	
											Align Extern	al Ticket	
											View Auton	nation Actions	
											View Event	Policy	_
											Suppress Ev	ent for this De	evice

The results shown for this event, in the Event Actions Log, include the automation policy that ran (shown at the top of the following figure), along with the automation actions (commands) that ran. Results for each command are also displayed. The following figure shows an example of this output.

Ticket Editor   Active Ticket [5]								Actions	New	Reset	Guide
Properties Logs Automation	<u>M</u> essage										
Event Actions Log   For Event	[20545]										Refresh
2019-12-10 21:01:49											<b>^</b>
Automation Policy Linux SSH: Run File Syste Message:CustomActionType (427) executed Result: <u>Enrichment Command Output</u>			ds action Linux File Sys	stem Diagnos	stic Commands v	vith HTML Out;	put ran Succe	ssfully			
Command: df -h											
df -h											
Filesystem	Size Used	Avail	Use% Mounted on								
udev	727M 0	727M	0% /dev								
tmpfs	150M 4.6M	146M	4% /run								
/dev/mapper/hclubuntu30vg-root	28G 2.2G	25G	9% /								
tmpfs		748M	0% /dev/shm								
tmpfs	5.00 0	5.04	0% /run/lock								
tmpfs	748M @	748M	0% /sys/fs/cgroup	D							
/dev/sda1	472M 158M	2904									
tmpfs	150M 0	150M	0% /run/user/1000	э							
<pre>cexc du /home -sh {} + 2&gt; /dev/null 49M /var/cache/apt/pkgcache.bi 49M /var/cache/apt/pkgcache.bin 40M /var/lib/apt/lists/us.archive 40M /boot/initnd.img-4.4.0-130-ge 40M /boot/initnd.img-4.4.0-630-ge 30M /var/log/wtmp.1 37M /boot/initnd.img-4.4.0-630-ge 20M /var/log/wtmp.1 23M /var/log/installer/cdebconf/1 23M /var/log/installer/cdebconf/1 12M /var/log/installer/cdebconf/1</pre>	<pre>tmpfs 150H 0 150H 0% /run/user/1000 Command: find / -type f -exec du /home -sh () + 2&gt; /dev/null   sort -rh   head -20 find / -type f -exec du /home -sh () + 2&gt; /dev/null   sort -rh   h exec du /home -sh () + 2&gt; /dev/null   sort -rh   h ad -20 49M /var/cache/apt/pscche.bin 40M /var/cache/apt/pscche.bin 40M /var/lib/apt/lists/us.anchive.ubuntu.com_ubuntu_dists_xenial_universe_binary-i386_Packages 40M /var/lib/apt/lists/us.anchive.ubuntu.com_ubuntu_dists_xenial_universe_binary-i386_Packages 40M /var/lib/apt/lists/us.anchive.ubuntu.com_ubuntu_dists_xenial_universe_binary-i386_Packages 40M /var/lib/apt/lists/us.anchive.ubuntu.com_ubuntu_dists_xenial_universe_binary-i386_Packages 40M /var/lib/apt/lists/us.anchive.ubuntu.com_ubuntu_dists_xenial_universe_binary-i386_Packages 40M /var/lib/apt/lists/us.anchive.ubuntu.com_ubuntu_dists_xenial_universe_binary-i386_Packages 40M /var/log/intp.1 53M /va</pre>										
6.9M /var/lib/apt/lists/us.archive 6.9M /var/lib/apt/lists/us.archive	.ubuntu.com										-
				Save	Resolve						

To learn more about which commands are executed by default for a given automation action, see **Customizing Actions**.

**TIP**: Although you can edit the automation policies described in this section, it is a best practice to use "Save As" to create a new automation policy, rather than to customize the standard automation policies.



## **Configuring Device Credentials**

#### Overview

This chapter describes how to configure the credentials required by the automation actions in the *Linux* SSH Automation PowerPack.

**NOTE:** If you already have the *Linux Base Pack* PowerPack installed and monitoring your Linux devices, you do not need to configure an additional credential.

This chapter covers the following topics:

Authentication for Linux Devices with the Linux SSH Automations PowerPack	.19
Creating a Credential	19

**NOTE:** ScienceLogic provides this documentation for the convenience of ScienceLogic customers. Some of the configuration information contained herein pertains to third-party vendor software that is subject to change without notice to ScienceLogic. ScienceLogic makes every attempt to maintain accurate technical information and cannot be held responsible for defects or changes in third-party vendor software. There is no written or implied guarantee that information contained herein will work for all third-party variants. See the End User License Agreement (EULA) for more information.

## Authentication for Linux Devices with the Linux SSH Automations PowerPack

The "Execute Shell Commands" custom action type supports hard-coded credentials (wherein you specify the ID of a credential in the automation action), or the custom action type can dynamically determine the credential to use. By default, the automation actions use the dynamic method (by specifying credential ID 0 in the input parameters). The dynamic method uses the first credential that matches the following rules:

- If the "Linux: Configuration Cache" Dynamic Application (from the *Linux Base Pack* PowerPack) is aligned to the device associated with the triggering event, the credential aligned to that Dynamic Application is used.
- If the "Linux: Performance Cache" Dynamic Application (from the Linux Base Pack PowerPack) is aligned to the device associated with the triggering event, the credential aligned to that Dynamic Application is used.
- If neither of the listed Dynamic Applications is aligned to the device associated with the triggering event, the first available SSH/Key credential aligned to the device as a secondary credential is used.

#### Creating a Credential

**NOTE:** If you already have the *Linux Base Pack* PowerPack installed and monitoring your Linux devices, you do not need to configure an additional credential.

If you do not have the *Linux* Base Pack PowerPack installed, you must create an SSH credential that includes the username and password, or username and private key, combination to communicate with your Linux devices.

To create a credential:

- 1. Go to the Credential Management page (System > Manage > Credentials).
- 2. Click [Actions] and select Create SSH/Key credential. The Create New SSH/Key Credential page appears.
- 3. Supply values in the following fields:
  - Credential Name. Enter a name for the credential.
  - Hostname/IP. Hostname or IP address of the device from which you want to retrieve data.
    - You can include the variable %D in this field. SL1 will replace the variable with the IP address of the current device (device that is currently using the credential).
    - You can include the variable %N in this field. SL1 will replace the variable with hostname of the current device (device that is currently using the credential). If SL1 cannot determine the hostname, SL1 will replace the variable with the primary, management IP address for the current device.
  - Port. To use SSH to connect to the device, enter "22" in this field.
  - *Timeout(ms)*. Enter a timeout, in milliseconds, for the connection.
  - Username. Enter the username for an SSH user or user account on the device to be monitored.

- **Password**. Enter the password for the user you entered in the **Username** field.
- **Private Key (PEM Format)**. Enter the SSH private key that you want SL1 to use, in PEM format.
- 4. Click [Save].

For more information about configuring credentials in SL1, see the **Discovery and Credentials** manual .

## 4

## **Creating and Customizing Automation Policies**

#### Overview

This chapter describes how to create automation policies using the automation actions in the *Linux* SSH Automation PowerPack.

This chapter covers the following topics:

Prerequisites	
Creating an Automation Policy	
Example Automation Configuration	
Customizing an Automation Policy	
Removing an Automation Policy from a PowerPack	

#### Prerequisites

Before you create an automation policy using the automation actions in the *Linux SSH Automation* PowerPack, you must determine:

- Which set of commands you want to run on a monitored device when an event occurs. There are eight automation actions in the PowerPack that run the "Execute Shell Commands" action type with different commands and output formats. You can also create your own automation actions using the custom action type supplied in the PowerPack.
- What event criteria you want to use to determine when the automation actions will trigger, or the set of rules that an event must match before the automation is executed. This can include matching only specific event policies, event severity, associated devices, and so on. For a description of all the options that are available in Automation Policies, see the **Run Book Automation** manual.

## Creating an Automation Policy

To create an automation policy that uses the automation actions in the *Linux SSH Automation* PowerPack, perform the following steps:

1. Go to the Automation Policy Manager page (Registry > Run Book > Automation).

2. Click [Create]. The Automation Policy Editor page appears.

Automation Policy Editor I Editi	ng Automation F	Policy [46]		Reset	
Policy Name Linux SSH: Run CPU Diagnostic Comman Criteria Logic [Severity >=] V [[Minor,] V [and no time has elapsed] V [since the first occurrence,] V [and event is NOT cleared] V [and all times are valid] V Trigger on Child Rollup	Policy Type [Active Events] Match Logic [Text search]  Repeat [Only once] Include events for e	~		~	
Available Device Groups Aligned Device Groups IPv4 Devices IPv6 Devices Microsoft Huner-V Automation Available Events ISING Critical: AKCP: AC Voltage sensor detects no current ISING Critical: AKCP: DC Voltage sensor detects no current ISING Critical: AKCP: DC Voltage sensor Low Critical ISING CRITICAL CRITICAL ISING CRITICAL IS					
Available Actions SNMP Trap [1]: SL1 Event Trap Snippet [5]: Automation Utilities: Calculate M Spippet [5]: AWS: Disable Instance By Tag	/emory Size for 🗸 « Save		ands via SSH [100]: Linux coenter Automation: Form		

- 3. Complete the following required fields:
  - Policy Name. Enter a name for the automation policy.
  - **Policy Type**. Select whether the automation policy will match events that are active, match when events are cleared, or run on a scheduled basis. Typically, you would select *Active Events* in this field.
  - **Policy State**. Specifies whether the policy will be evaluated against the events in the system. If you want this policy to begin matching events immediately, select *Enabled*.
  - **Policy Priority**. Specifies whether the policy is high-priority or default priority. These options determine how the policy is queued.
  - **Organization**. Select one or more organizations to associate with the automation policy. The automation policy will execute only for devices in the selected organizations (that also match the other criteria in the policy). To configure a policy to execute for all organizations, select *System* without specifying individual devices to align to.
  - Align With. Select Device Groups.

- Aligned Device Groups. The "Linux Automation" device group needs to be aligned. To add the device group to the Aligned Device Groups field, select the "Linux Automation" device group in the Available Device Groups field and click the right arrow (>>).
- Aligned Actions. This field includes the actions from the Linux SSH AutomationPowerPack. To add an action to the Aligned Actions field, select the action in the Available Actions field and click the right arrow (>>). To re-order the actions in the Aligned Actions field, select an action and use the up arrow or down arrow buttons to change that action's position in the sequence.

**NOTE:** You must have at least two Aligned Actions: one that runs the automation action and one that provides the output format. The actions providing the output formats are contained in the *Datacenter Automation Utilities* PowerPack, which is a prerequisite for running automations in this PowerPack.

**NOTE:** If you are selecting multiple collection actions that use the "Execute Shell Commands" action type, you may want to include the "Calculate Memory Size for Each Action" automation action, found in the *Datacenter Automation Utilities* PowerPack, in your automation policy.

- 4. Optionally, supply values in the other fields on this page to refine when the automation will trigger.
- 5. Click [Save].

**NOTE:** You can also modify one of the automation policies included with this PowerPack. Best practice is to use the **[Save As]** option to create a new, renamed automation policy, instead of customizing the standard automation policies. For more information, see *Customizing an Automation Policy*.

**NOTE:** If you modify one of the included automation policies and save it with the original name, the customizations in that policy will be overwritten when you upgrade the PowerPack unless you remove the association between the automation policy and the PowerPack before upgrading.

### **Example Automation Configuration**

The following is an example of an automation policy that uses the automation actions in the *Linux* SSH Automation PowerPack:

	Ballas, Terra	Delieuro	nata Daliau Dalasita C	
Policy Name	Policy Type	Policy S		Organization
Linux SSH: Run My CPU Diagnostic Commar	[ Active Events ]	<ul> <li>Enabled</li> </ul>	I] ✔ [Default] ✔ [Sys	tem] 🔻
Criteria Logic	Match Logic		Match Syntax	
[Severity >= ] 🗸 [Minor, ] 🗸	Text search ]			
[ and no time has elapsed ]	Repeat	Time	Alian With	
[ since the first occurrence, ]		~	[ Device Groups ]	
[ and event is NOT cleared ]				
[ and all times are valid ]	Include events for en	tities other than device	es (organizations, assets, etc.)	
~	1			
Trigger on Child Rollup				
vailable Device Groups		Aligned Device Grou	ips	
Put Devices		Linux Automation		4
IPv4 Devices				
Pv4 Devices Pv6 Devices	· · · · · ·			
	÷			
Pv6 Devices	▲	Aligned Events		
Vicrosoft Hyper-V Automation	× «		ple Linux CPU Event	
Pv6 Devices Vicrosoft Hyper-V Automation vailable Events	α • α	[4474] Major: Exam [3461] Major: Linux	SSH: CPU utilization above thre:	
PV6 Devices Vicrosoft Hyper-V Automation vailable Events Example 5238] Major: Example Major Event 5306] Major: Example VMware Event		[4474] Major: Exam [3461] Major: Linux [527] Minor: Host R	SSH: CPU utilization above thre: esource: CPU has exceeded thre	eshold
PV6 Devices Vicrosoft Hyper-V Automation vailable Events Example 5238] Major: Example Major Event		[4474] Major: Exam [3461] Major: Linux [527] Minor: Host R	SSH: CPU utilization above thre:	eshold
PV6 Devices Vicrosoft Hyper-V Automation vailable Events Example 5238] Major: Example Major Event 5306] Major: Example VMware Event		[4474] Major: Exam [3461] Major: Linux [527] Minor: Host R	SSH: CPU utilization above thre: esource: CPU has exceeded thre	eshold
Vicrosoft Hyper-V Automation Vailable Events Example 5238] Major: Example Major Event 5306] Major: Example VMware Event 5239] Minor: Example Minor Event		[4474] Major: Exam [3461] Major: Linux [527] Minor: Host R [4458] Minor: Net-S Aligned Actions 1. Execute Commai	SSH: CPU utilization above three esource: CPU has exceeded three NMP: CPU has exceeded thresh nds via SSH [100]: Linux CPU Di	agnosti 🔺 🔒
PV6 Devices Vicrosoft Hyper-V Automation vailable Events Example 5238] Major: Example Major Event 5306] Major: Example Minor Event 5239] Minor: Example Minor Event vailable Actions SNMP Trap [1]: SL1 Event Trap	× «	[4474] Major: Exam [3461] Major: Linux [527] Minor: Host R [4458] Minor: Net-S Aligned Actions 1. Execute Commai	SSH: CPU utilization above three esource: CPU has exceeded three NMP: CPU has exceeded thresh	agnosti 🔺 🔒
PV6 Devices Vicrosoft Hyper-V Automation vailable Events Example 5238] Major: Example Major Event 5306] Major: Example VMware Event 5239] Minor: Example Minor Event vailable Actions	× «	[4474] Major: Exam [3461] Major: Linux [527] Minor: Host R [4458] Minor: Net-S Aligned Actions 1. Execute Commai	SSH: CPU utilization above three esource: CPU has exceeded three NMP: CPU has exceeded thresh nds via SSH [100]: Linux CPU Di	agnosti 🔺 🔒

The policy uses the following settings:

- Policy Name. The policy is named "Linux SSH: Run My CPU Diagnostics".
- Policy Type. The policy runs when an event is in an active state. Active Events is selected in this field.
- Policy State. Enabled is selected in this field. This policy is active and ready to use.
- **Organization**. The policy executes for the Linux Devices organization.
- Criteria Logic. The policy is configured to execute immediately when an event matches these criteria: "Severity >= Notice, and no time has elapsed since the first occurrence, and event is NOT cleared, and all times are valid".
- Aligned With. The policy is configured to align with devices in the selected device group.

- Aligned Device Groups. The policy is configured to trigger for devices in the "Linux Automation" device group.
- Aligned Events. The policy is configured to trigger only when the following events are triggered:
  - ° Major: Example Linux CPU Event
  - ° Major: Linux SSH: CPU utilization above threshold
  - ° Minor: Host Resource: CPU has exceeded threshold
  - ° Minor: Net-SNMP: CPU has exceeded threshold
  - ° Notice: F5: BIG-IP: CPU fan speed signal not received
- Aligned Actions. The automation includes the following actions. This action allows you to view the output of the diagnostic commands in the Automation Log, accessed through the SL1 Events page:
  - ° Execute Commands via SSH: Linux CPU Diagnostic Commands
  - ° Snippet [5]: Datacenter Automation: Format Output for ServiceNow Non-Scoped

## Customizing an Automation Policy

To customize an automation policy:

1. Go to the Automation Policy Manager page (Registry > Run Book > Automation).

2. Search for the *Linux SSH Automation* automation policy you want to edit and click the wrench icon (*P*) for that policy . The **Automation Policy Editor** page appears:

Automation Policy Editor I Editi	ng Automation F	Policy [46	]		Re	set
Policy Name	Policy Type	1	Policy State	Policy Priority	Organizati	on
Linux SSH: Run CPU Diagnostic Comman	[Active Events]	<b>v</b> [	Enabled V	[Default] 🗸	[System]	~
Criteria Logic	Match Logic			Match Syntax		
[Severity >=] V [Minor,] V [and no time has elapsed] V [since the first occurrence,] V	[Text search] V Repeat	Time		v	With	
[and event is NOT cleared ]	[ Only once ]	entities other :		evice Groups]	sets etc.)	*
Trigger on Child Rollup						
Available Device Groups		Aligned De	vice Groups			
IPv4 Devices IPv6 Devices Microsoft Hyper-V Automation	→ → •	Linux Auto	mation			*
Available Events		Aligned Eve	ents			
Available Events     Anglied Events     Anglie						
Available Actions		Aligned Act	ions			
SNMP Trap [1]: SL1 Event Trap Snippet [5]: Automation Utilities: Calculate N Snippet [5]: AWS: Disable Instance By Tag	Memory Size for			via SSH [100]: Lin er Automation: Fo		↑ ↓
	Save	Save As				

- 3. Complete the following fields as needed:
  - Policy Name. Type a new name for the automation policy to avoid overwriting the default policy.
  - **Policy Type**. Select whether the automation policy will match events that are active, match when events are cleared, or run on a scheduled basis. Typically, you would select *Active Events* in this field.
  - **Policy State**. Specifies whether the policy will be evaluated against the events in the system. If you want this policy to begin matching events immediately, select *Enabled*.
  - **Policy Priority**. Specifies whether the policy is high-priority or default priority. These options determine how the policy is queued.
  - Organization. Select the organization that will use this policy.

• Aligned Actions. This field includes the actions from the Linux SSH Automation PowerPack. You should see "Execute Commands via SSH" action in this field. To add an action to the Aligned Actions field, select the action in the Available Actions field and click the right arrow (>>). To re-order the actions in the Aligned Actions field, select an action and use the up arrow or down arrow buttons to change that action's position in the sequence.

**NOTE:** You must have two Aligned Actions: one that runs the diagnostic or remediation commands and one that provides the output format. The actions providing the output formats are contained in the *Datacenter Automation Utilities* PowerPack, which is a prerequisite for running Linux SSH automations.

**NOTE:** If you are selecting multiple collection actions that use the "Execute Shell Commands" action type, you may want to include the "Calculate Memory Size for Each Action" automation action, found in the *Datacenter Automation Utilities* PowerPack, in your automation policy.

- 4. Optionally, supply values in the other fields on the **Automation Policy Editor** page to refine when the automation will trigger.
- 5. Click [Save As].

#### Removing an Automation Policy from a PowerPack

After you have customized a policy from a *Linux SSH Automation PowerPack*, you might want to remove that policy from that PowerPack to prevent your changes from being overwritten if you update the PowerPack later. If you have the license key with author's privileges for a PowerPack or if you have owner or administrator privileges with your license key, you can remove content from a PowerPack.

To remove content from a PowerPack:

- 1. Go to the **PowerPack Manager** page (System > Manage > PowerPacks).
- 2. Find the Linux SSH Automation PowerPack. Click its wrench icon (*P*).
- 3. In the PowerPack Properties page, in the navigation bar on the left side, click Run Book Policies.
- 4. In the **Embedded Run Book Polices** pane, locate the policy you updated, and click the bomb icon (\*) for that policy. The policy will be removed from the PowerPack and will now appear in the bottom pane.

## 5

## **Customizing Linux SSH Actions**

#### Overview

This manual describes how to customize the automation actions embedded in the *Linux* SSH Automation PowerPack to create automation actions to meet your organization's specific requirements.

For more information about creating automation policies using custom action types, see Creating and Customizing Automation Policies.

This chapter covers the following topics:

Creating a Custom Action Policy	30
Customizing Automation Actions	31
Creating a New Linux SSH Automation Action	34

## Creating a Custom Action Policy

You can use the "Execute Shell Commands" action type included with the Linux SSH Automation PowerPack to create custom automation actions that you can then use to build custom automation policies.

To create a custom action policy using the "Execute Shell Commands" action type:

- 1. Navigate to the Action Policy Manager page (Registry > Run Book > Actions).
- 2. In the Action Policy Manager page, click the [Create] button.
- 3. The Action Policy Editor modal appears.

on Editor	
Policy Editor   Creating New Action	Reset
oney carer   or alling non reach	
Action Name	Action State
Custom SSH Action Policy	[Enabled]
Descri	iption
Organization	Action Type
[System]	Send an Email Notification
	Send an Email Notification
	Send an SNMP Trap
Email Subject	Create a New Ticket
%S Event: %M	Send an SNMP Set
	Run a Snippet
Email	Execute an SQL Query
Severity: %S	Update an Existing Ticket
First Occurred: %D	Send an AWS SNS message
Last Occurred: %d	Execute Commands via SSH (1.0)
Occurrences: %c Source: %Z	Make an HTTP Request (1.0)
Source: %2 Organization: %0	ServiceNow: Create, Update, Clear Incident (1.0)
Device: %X	-
Available Emails	Assigned Emails
em7admin: admin@sciencelogic.com	/ tooigned Enhalo
em/admin. admin@sciencelogic.com	
Save	

- 4. In the Action Policy Editor page, supply a value in each field.
  - Action Name. Specify the name for the action policy.
  - Action State. Specifies whether the policy can be executed by an automation policy (enabled) or cannot be executed (disabled).
  - Description. Allows you to enter a detailed description of the action.
  - Organization. Organization to associate with the action policy.

- Action Type. Type of action that will be executed. Select the "Execute Shell Commands" action type (highlighted in the figure above).
- **Execution Environment**. Select from the list of available Execution Environments. The default execution environment is System.
- Action Run Context. Select Database or Collector as the context in which the action policy will run.
- Input Parameters. A JSON structure that specifies each input parameter. Each parameter definition includes its name, data type, and whether the input is optional or required for this Custom Action Type. For more information about the available input parameters, see the table in Creating a New Linux SSH Automation Action.

NOTE: Input parameters must be defined as a JSON structure, even if only one parameter is defined.

5. Click **[Save]**. If you are modifying an existing action policy, click **[Save As]**. Supply a new value in the **Action Name** field, and save the current action policy, including any edits, as a new policy.

#### **Customizing Automation Actions**

The *Linux SSH Automation* PowerPack includes 10 automation actions that use the "Execute Shell Commands" action type to request diagnostic information or remediate an issue. You can specify the host and the options in a JSON structure that you enter in the *Input Parameters* field in the *Action Policy Editor* modal.

on Editor	
Policy Editor   Editing Action [143]	Reset
Action Name	Action State
Linux File System Diagnostic Commands	[Enabled]
Desc	ription
Runs diagnostic commands for File System events.	
Organization	Action Type
[ System ] T	Execute Commands via SSH (1.0)
Execution Environment	Action Run Context
[ Default: Linux SSH Automations ]	[ Collector ]
<pre>"write_password_after_command": false, "credential_id": 0 }</pre>	
Save	Save As

The following automation actions that use the "Execute Shell Commands" action type are included in the Linux SSH Automation PowerPack. Compare the commands run with the example in the image above. For more information about input parameter fields, see the table in *Creating a New Linux SSH Automation Action*.

Action Name	Description	Commands Run
Linux CPU Diagnostic	Runs diagnostic commands for CPU events	• top -b -n 1
Commands		<ul> <li>ps -eo</li> <li>pid,ppid,%cpu,%mem,args</li> <li>sort=-%cpu   head</li> </ul>
		• pidstat
		• iostat -x 2 5
		• dmesg   tail
Linux File System	Runs diagnostic commands for File System	• df -h
Diagnostic Commands	events	<pre>• find / -type f -exec du /home -Sh {} + 2&gt; /dev/null   sort -rh   head -20</pre>
Linux Illicit Process	Collects a list of users logged in to the system	• sudo -S who
Remediation	and sends a term signal to a Linux process.	• sudo -S kill %y

Action Name	Description	Commands Run
Linux Interface Error/Discard Diagnostic Commands	Runs diagnostic commands for Interface Error/Discard events	<ul> <li>ifconfig</li> <li>ethtool %Y</li> <li>dmesg   tail</li> <li>netstat -i</li> </ul>
Linux Interface Utilization Diagnostic Commands	Runs diagnostic commands for Interface Utilization events	<ul> <li>ethtool %Y</li> <li>netstat -plunt</li> <li>tcpdump -i %Y -c 100</li> </ul>
Linux Memory Dmidecode Command	Runs the dmidecode command with the memory option using sudo.	• sudo -S dmidecode type memory
Linux Memory/Swap Diagnostic Commands	Runs diagnostic commands for Memory/Swap events	<ul> <li>top -b -n 1</li> <li>ps -eo pid,ppid,%cpu,%mem,args sort=-%mem   head</li> <li>swapon -summary</li> <li>vmstat 2 5</li> <li>dmidecodetype memory</li> <li>dmesg   tail</li> </ul>
Linux Process Restart Remediation	Restarts a Linux service and collects service status before and after the restart command.	<ul> <li>sudo -S service %Y status</li> <li>sudo -S service %Y start</li> <li>sudo -S service %Y status</li> </ul>
Linux System-Storage Diagnostic Commands	Runs diagnostic commands for File System events.	<ul> <li>df -h</li> <li>find / -type f -exec du -Sh {} +   sort -rh   head -n 20</li> <li>find / -type f -mmin - 10 -exec du -Sh {} +   sort -rh   head -n 20</li> <li>find / -type d -exec du -Sh {} +   sort -rh   head -n 20</li> <li>find / -type d -mmin - 10 -exec du -Sh {} +   sort -rh   head -n 20</li> </ul>
Linux Tcpdump Command	Runs the tcpdump command using sudo.	• sudo -S tcpdump -i %Y - c 100

#### Creating a New Linux SSH Automation Action

You can create a new automation action that runs SSH commands using the supplied "Execute Shell Commands" custom action type. To do this, select "Execute Shell Commands" in the Action Type drop-down list when you create a new automation action. You can also use the existing automation actions in the PowerPack as a template by using the **[Save As]** option.

Paramter	Input type	Description
commands	string	Specifies a single command or a list of commands, in JSON format, to execute. You can use substitution variables in the commands.
write_password_after_command	boolean	Default value: False (0) Set to True(1) if you know the automation must navigate a password prompt after running the command. The automation writes the password as a second input. This navigates the password prompt for commands that require sudo. Sudo commands run using this method must use the "-S" flag. Example: sudo -S service nginx restart
credential_id	integer	<ul> <li>Default value: 0</li> <li>Specifies the credential_id to use for the connection.</li> <li>If set to 0 (false), the custom action type will dynamically determine the credential. For more information, see Authentication for Linux Devices.</li> <li>If set to an ID number, it maps to the credential ID specified. You can find credential IDs by going to System &gt; Manage &gt; Credentials.</li> </ul>

The SSH automation actions accept the following parameters in JSON:

**Using Substitution Values**. The commands input can contain substitution values that match the keys in EM7\_VALUES.

TIP: For more information about substitution variables, see Appendix A.

For a description of all options that are available in Automation Policies, see the Run Book Automation manual.



## **Linux SSH User-Initiated Automations**

#### Overview

This manual describes how to use the automation policies found in the *Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation* PowerPack

This PowerPack requires a subscription to one of the following solutions:

- Datacenter Automation Pack
- ScienceLogic Standard solution

**NOTE:** ScienceLogic provides this documentation for the convenience of ScienceLogic customers. Some of the configuration information contained herein pertains to third-party vendor software that is subject to change without notice to ScienceLogic. ScienceLogic makes every attempt to maintain accurate technical information and cannot be held responsible for defects or changes in third-party vendor software. There is no written or implied guarantee that information contained herein will work for all third-party variants. See the End User License Agreement (EULA) for more information.

This chapter covers the following topics:

What is the Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack?	
Installing the Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack	
Standard Automation Policies	37
Running a User Initiated Automation Policy	42
Viewing Automation Actions for an Event	43

### What is the Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack?

The Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack includes automation policies that you can use to run Linux diagnostic commands from the SL1 event console, using Event Tools. This PowerPack is supplemental to the Linux SSH Automation PowerPack and is not meant for standalone use.

In addition to using the standard content, you can customize the automation policies, or you can create your own automation policies using any available automation actions.

#### Installing the Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack

Before completing the steps in this manual, you must import and install the latest version of the *Linux* SSH Automation PowerPack and the *Linux* Base Pack PowerPack.

**NOTE:** The Linux SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack requires SL1 version 10.1.0 or later. For details on upgrading SL1, see the appropriate SL1<u>Release Notes</u>.

**WARNING**: You must also install the Datacenter Automation Utilities PowerPack, which provides the output formats for the automation actions included in this PowerPack.

TIP: By default, installing a new version of a PowerPack overwrites all content from a previous version of that PowerPack that has already been installed on the target system. You can use the *Enable Selective PowerPack Field Protection* setting in the **Behavior Settings** page (System > Settings > Behavior) to prevent new PowerPacks from overwriting local changes for some commonly customized fields. (For more information, see the *System Administration* manual.)

To download and install a PowerPack:

- 1. Download the PowerPack from the ScienceLogic Support Site.
- 2. Go to the **PowerPack Manager** page (System > Manage > PowerPacks).
- 3. In the PowerPack Manager page, click the [Actions] button, then select Import PowerPack.
- 4. The Import PowerPack dialog box appears:

Import PowerPack™		×
Browse for file	e	Browse

- 5. Click the [Browse] button and navigate to the PowerPack file.
- 6. When the **PowerPack Installer** modal appears, click the **[Install]** button to install the PowerPack.

**NOTE:** If you exit the **PowerPack Installer** modal without installing the imported PowerPack, the imported PowerPack will not appear in the **PowerPack Manager** page. However, the imported PowerPack will appear in the **Imported PowerPacks** modal. This page appears when you click the **[Actions]** menu and select *Install PowerPack*.

### **Standard Automation Policies**

The *Linux* SSH User-Initiated Automation PowerPack includes standard automation policies that trigger automation actions that will run Linux diagnostic commands from the SL1 event console.

The automation policies available in this release of the PowerPack are tied to included ScienceLogic SL1 events generated by the Dynamic Applications from the *Linux Base Pack* PowerPack.

The automation policies are of Policy Type, "User Initiated". This means that for an event that matches the criteria, you can run these automation policies from the **Event Console**.

For these automation policies to be visible from the Event Tools in the Event's drawer, the following three things must be true between the event and the automation policy configuration:

- **Organization**. The organization associated with the event must match the organization configured in the automation policy. Policies in the "System" organization match all organizations.
- Aligned Devices. The device for which the event is triggered must be configured as a Aligned Device in the automation policy.
- Aligned Event. The event must match one of the Aligned Events configured in the automation policy.

The following table shows the automation policies, their aligned events, and the automation actions that run in response to the events.

**NOTE:** The aligned events are included as part of the *Linux Base Pack* PowerPack and are not installed with the SL1 platform. You must install the PowerPack to obtain these events.

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Automation Action
Restart Process via SSH	Poller: required process not running	<ul> <li>Linux Proces Restart Remediations</li> </ul>
		<ul> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>
Run CPU Diagnostics (SSH)	<ul> <li>Linux SSH: CPU utilization above threshold</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Linux CPU Diagnostic Commands</li> </ul>

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Host Resource: CPU has exceeded threshold</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output</li> </ul>
	Net-SNMP: CPU has exceeded threshold	as HTML
Run File System Diagnostics (SSH)	<ul> <li>Poller: File system usage exceeded (critical) threshold</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Linux File System Diagnostic Commands</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Poller: File system usage exceeded (major) threshold</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>
Run Interface Error/Discard Diagnostics	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	Linux Interface     Error/Discard Diagnostic
(SSH)	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>	Commands <ul> <li>Datacenter</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	Automation: Format Output as HTML
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>	

Automation Policy Name Alig	ned Events	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>	

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound discards percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound errors percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold</li> </ul>	
	Poller: Interface reporting discards	
	Poller: Interface reporting packet errors	
Run Interface Utilization Diagnostics	<ul> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	Automation Utilities: Calculate Memory Size for
(SSH)	<ul> <li>Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>	Each Action <ul> <li>Linux Interface Utilization</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	<ul><li>Diagnostic Commands</li><li>Linux Tcpdump Command</li></ul>
	<ul> <li>Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-High threshold</li> </ul>	Datacenter     Automation: Format Output
	<ul> <li>Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling-High threshold</li> </ul>	as HTML

Automation Policy Name Align	ed Events	Automation Action
•	Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-High threshold	
•	Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-High threshold	
•	Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-High threshold	
•	Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold	
•	Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold	
•	Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold	
•	Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold	
•	Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold	
•	Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold	
•	Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Medium threshold	
	Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-Medium threshold	
	Poller: Bandwidth usage exceeded threshold	
	Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold	
	Interface inbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold	
	Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold	
•	Interface inbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold	
•	Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold	
•	Interface outbound usage percentage has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold	
•	Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Falling-Low threshold	
•	Interface outbound usage rate has exceeded the Rising-Low threshold	

Automation Policy Name	Aligned Events	Automation Action
	<ul> <li>Poller: Bandwidth usage exceeded threshold</li> </ul>	
Run Memory/Swap Diagnostics (SSH)	<ul> <li>Host Resource: Swap Memory has exceeded threshold</li> <li>Linux SSH: Swap usage above threshold</li> <li>Net-SNMP: Swap has exceeded threshold</li> <li>Host Resource: Physical Memory has exceeded threshold</li> <li>Net-SNMP: Physical Memory exceeded threshold</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Automation Utilities: Calculate Memory Size for Each Action</li> <li>Linux Memory/Swap Diagnostic Commands</li> <li>Linux Memory Dmidecode Command</li> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>
Run System Storage Diagnostics (SSH)	<ul> <li>Linux SSH: File System over usage threshold</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Linus System-Storage Diagnostic Commands</li> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>
Stop Illicit Process via SSH	Poller: Illicit process running	<ul> <li>Linux Illicit Process Remediation</li> <li>Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML</li> </ul>

### Running a User Initiated Automation Policy

To run a user initiated automation policy, open the drawer for the event and click in the Tools section. Any available user initiated automation policy will be available to run on demand.

Eve	ents	;												🔍 Activity	Em7admin 🗸		ceLogic
	0 itical		11 2 Major Mino	r Notice	0 14 E Healthy View	Events v All										v	View
Q	Туре	e to sea	arch events													=	۵
¢		] TES	ORGANIZATION	SEVERITY	NAME	MESSAGE			AGE	TICKET ID	COUNT	EVENTING	DTE MASKED EVENTS		ACKNOWLEDGE	CLEAR	c
		]	System	<ul> <li>Notice</li> </ul>	System	Inbound Me	essage S	pikes: Device 127.0.0.1 is sending	24 days 3 ho	urs	1	÷			✓ Acknowledge	X Clear	]
			System	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	System	EM7 major	event: P	roc Mgr failed sanity check - mod	23 days 3 ho	urs	19	+			✓ Acknowledge	X Clear	]
		]	System	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	System	EM7 major	event: 9	75.2","Error in app Dell EMC: Xtre	22 days 3 ho	urs	6358	÷			✓ Acknowledge	X Clear	]
		]	System	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	System	EM7 major	event: 9	76.2","Error in app Dell EMC: Xtre	22 days 3 ho	urs	6356	÷			✓ Acknowledge	X Clear	]
~		]	System	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	bl-db	DRBD: This	node is	not UpToDate	22 days 3 ho	urs	6357	÷	Q Masked		✓ Acknowledge	× Clear	]
~			EMC	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	ConsistencyLUN1-00	Unity LUN I	nealth st	atus is degraded.	9 days 2 hou	irs	12930	÷			✓ Acknowledge	× Clear	]
^		]	Linux Devices	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	CentOS-Test	CPU usage	of 0.703	358537014 is above threshold of 0	9 days 2 hou	irs	2594	÷			<ul> <li>Acknowledge</li> </ul>	X Clear	]
Vit	als					_	Tool	s					Logs				
	10	0				_	2	Type to run an action on	this device	9			AGE - SEVERITY	MESSAGE			
							4	≡ DEFAULT TOOLS	ARP	Lookup	-		5 minutes 😑 Majo	of 0	ge of 0.524394996988		
	» <sup>6</sup> 5	• _						Availability	ARP	Ping			11 minutes 15 s 🛛 Majo	of 0	ge of 0.936849410132		
								Ping	Trac	e Route			15 minutes 57 s  e Majo	of 0	ge of 0.764492865765		
		0 18:0	0 11. Jun	06:00	12:00			Who Is	= R	UNBOOK ACTIONS			20 minutes 19 s  😑 Majo	of 0	ge of 0.82631661524 is		
								Port Scan	Rest	art Nginx				CPU usa	ee of 0.700559339868	is above thresh	old
~			System	<ul> <li>Minor</li> </ul>	bl-db	Physical M	mory h	Deep Port Scan	Run	CPU Diagnostics (SSH)		Ð			✓ Acknowledge	X Clear	
~			EMC	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	LUN 5.1	Unity LUN	ealth st	atus is degraded	9 days		12718	Ð			✓ Acknowledge	× Clear	
~		ו	EMC	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	LUN1	Unity LUN I	nealth st	atus is degraded.	9 days		12451	÷			✓ Acknowledge	× Clear	]
~		]	EMC	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	LUN 4	Unity LUN I	nealth st	atus is degraded.	9 days		12703	+			Acknowledge	X Clear	

### Viewing Automation Actions for an Event

The following figure shows a VMware event with major criticality on the **Events** page. Click the **[Actions]** button ( --) for an event, and select View Automation Actions to see the automation actions triggered by the events.

Eve	ents												🔍 Activity	Em7admin 🗸		eLogic.
	0 itical	11 2 Major Minor	1 Notice	0 14 E Healthy Viev	Events w All											View
Q	Type to s	search events													≡	٩
>	Пте	ES' ORGANIZATION	SEVERITY	NAME	MESSAGE		AGE	TICKET ID	COUNT	EVENTNO	DTE M	IASKED EVENTS	ACH	NOWLEDGE	CLEAR	c
		System	<ul> <li>Notice</li> </ul>	System	Inbound Mes	ssage Spikes: Device 127.0.0.1 is sending	24 days 3 hours		1	Ð			•	Acknowledge	X Clear	
		System	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	System	EM7 major e	vent: Proc Mgr failed sanity check - mod	23 days 3 hours		19	Ð			•	Acknowledge	X Clear	
		System	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	System	EM7 major e	vent: 975.2" Error in app Dell EMC: Xtre	22 days 3 hours		6358	÷			•	Acknowledge	X Clear	
		System	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	System	EM7 major e	vent: 976.2", Error in app Dell EMC: Xtre	22 days 3 hours		6356	Ð			•	Acknowledge	X Clear	
~		System	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	bl-db	DRBD: This r	node is not UpToDate	22 days 3 hours		6357	÷	G	X Masked	•	Acknowledge	X Clear	
~		EMC	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	ConsistencyLUN1-00	Unity LUN h	ealth status is degraded.	9 days 2 hours		12930	÷			•	Acknowledge	X Clear	
^		Linux Devices	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	CentOS-Test	CPU usage o	f 0.703358537014 is above threshold of 0	9 days 2 hours		2594	Ð			ŀ	Acknowledge	× Clear	
Vita						Tools					Logs			View Event		
	100					🔌 Type to run an action on	this device				🛱 AGE 🕶	SEVERITY	MESSAGE	Edit Event N	ote	
										1.	5 minutes	😑 Major	CPU usage of 0	Create Ticke	t	
9	R 50 .										11 minutes	15 s 😑 Major	CPU usage of 0	View Autom	ation Actions	
											15 minutes	57 s 😑 Major	CPU usage of 0	View Event F	Policy	
	0 18	8:00 11. Jun	06:00	12:00							20 minutes	19 s 😑 Major	CPU usage of 0 CPU usage of	Suppress Eve	ent for this De	vice
~		System	e Minor	bl-db	Physical Mer	nory has exceeded threshold: (80%) curr	9 days		2574	£			•	Acknowledge	X Clear	
~		EMC	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	LUN 5.1	Unity LUN h	ealth status is degraded.	9 days		12718	Ð			•	Acknowledge	× Clear	
~		EMC	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	LUN1	Unity LUN h	ealth status is degraded.	9 days		12451	÷			•	Acknowledge	X Clear	
~		EMC	<ul> <li>Major</li> </ul>	LUN 4	Unity LUN h	ealth status is degraded.	9 days		12703	(+)				Acknowledge	X Clear	

The results shown for this event, in the **Event Actions Log**, include the automation policy that ran (shown at the top of the following figure), along with the collected data. The following figure shows an example of this output.

<pre>C20:06:01 E34:28 Upuntatio Policy Petatra Ngina action Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML ran Successfully Vessage Shappet (50) executed without incident Vessage Shappet (50) executed Vessage Shappet Vessage Vessage Shappet (50) executed Vessage V</pre>	Event Actions Log I For Event [445]	Refresh Guide
<pre>Wessage Sinplet (0) executed without incident Wessage Sinplet (0) executed your: Encident Command Cutual Sommad: system:Cl restart nginx ystem:Cl restart nginx Display (Command) explain (Command Cutual Sommad: system:Cl status nginx ystem:Cl status nginx Usibil:320=Vible nginx.service - nginx - high performance web server Loaded (Jusr/Ibl/system//system/nginx.service; enabled; vendor preset: disabled) Active: Vibl(]:320=Vible (nginx.service) = nginx - high performance web server Loaded: loaded (Jusr/Ibl/system/system/nginx.service; enabled; vendor preset: disabled) Active: Vibl(]:320=Vible (nginx.service) Process: I285 ExectStar/Jusr/Sin/nginx - ( /etc/nginx/nginx.conf (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Process: I285 ExectStar/Jusr/Sin/nginx - ( /etc/nginx/nginx.conf (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Wall PD: I285 (nginx) Geroup: /system.slite(nginx.service</pre>		
<pre>system:lifestart nginx command: system(lifestart nginx system(lifestart nginx system(lifestart nginx system(lifestart nginx system(lifestart nginx) system(lifestart nginx) system(lifestart nginx) system(lifestart) system(li</pre>	Vessage:Snippet (50) executed without incident	
<pre>system:lifestart nginx command: system(lifestart nginx system(lifestart nginx system(lifestart nginx system(lifestart nginx system(lifestart nginx) system(lifestart nginx) system(lifestart nginx) system(lifestart) system(li</pre>	command: systemctl restart nginx	
<pre>ystemcli status nginx Usiblj:220=Cutor(Lipsr) Loaded / Loaded / Loaded / Lipsr) Loaded / Loaded / Loaded / Lipsr) Loaded / Loaded / Lipsr) Active: kubple mainx.service - nginx - high performance web server Loaded / Loaded / Lipsr) Active: kubple mainx.service - nginx - high performance web server Process: 1785 ExecStop=/bir/kill -s TERN SMAINED (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Process: 1785 ExecStop=/bir/kill -s TERN SMAINED (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Process: 1785 ExecStop=/bir/kill -s TERN SMAINED (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Nain PDI: 1785 (nginx) Group: /system.slice/nginx.service</pre>		
<pre>xiblg132@+xiblgen_mpinx.service - nginx - high performance web server Loaded: booked (/usr/liv)systemd/system/nginx.service; enabled; vendor preset: disabled) Active: Xiblg132mettive (running):Xiblgen since wed 2020-06-03 16:33:42 EDT; 755ms ago Docs: http://nginx.org/en/docs/ Process: 17852 ExecStop-/bin/kill - 5 TEMM \$#AINPED (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Process: 17855 ExecStop-/bin/kill - 5 TEMM \$#AINPED (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Wain PDD: 17856 (nginx) CGroup: /system.slice/nginx.service </pre>	command: systemctl status nginx	
Loaded : Loaded / (Jusr/lib/system/gix.service; enabled; vendor preset: disabled) Active: ktbl/jia/mactive (running)/ktbBm since Wed 2020-06-03 16:33:42 EDT; 755ms ago Docs: http://nginx.ong/en/docs/ Process: 1755 ExecsEop*/bin/ktil - 5 TEM SWAINUPD (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Main PID: 1755 (nginx) GGroup: / System.slice/nginx.service		
Active: Vxb[1;2imactive (running)/xbb[dm_since Wed 2d20-06-08 16:33:42 EDT; 755ms ago Docs: http://pinc.org/en/docs/ Process: 17552 ExecStop=/bin/kill -s TERM SMAINPID (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Process: 17552 ExecStop=/bin/kill -s TERM SMAINPID (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Process: 17555 execStop=/bin/kill -s TERM SMAINPID (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Nain PID: 17556 (nginx) Coopy: /system.slice/nginx.service 17556 nginx: master process Unrols 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system[]: Stopped nginx - high performance w Jun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system[]: cart open PID File /vr/run/nginxy un 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system[]: started nginx - high performance w int: some lines were ellipsized, use -1 to show in full. <b>D20-06-03 16:33:68</b> Automation Policy Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully Message:CustomActionType (453) executed without incident PeuRitCommand_List_out: [[Yok494xe20494044ve204940a/Wk10] = TERM SMAINPID (code=exited status nginx/'nv1b[1;32m/we2N97v8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high performance web server/vin Loaded (baded (bad/lib/system/digitsem/digits.service; enabled; wendor preset: disabled]Vin Active: 'vtb[1;32m/we2N97v8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high performance web server/vin Loaded (baded (bad/lib/system/digitsem/digits.service; enabled; wendor preset: disabled]Vin Active: 'vtb[1;32m/we2N97v8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high performance web server/vin Loaded; totaded (baded (bade)/baseterMginx.service; enabled; wendor preset: disabled]Vin Active: 'vtb[1;32m/we2N97v8fx1b[0m nginx:service - nginx - high performance web server/vin Loaded; totaded (bade)/baseterMginx.service; enabled; wendor preset: disabled]Vin Active: 'vtb[1;32m/we2N97v8fx1b[0m nginx:service - nginx - high performance web server/vin Loaded; totaded (baseterMginx service; enabled; wendor preset: disabled]Vin Active: 'vtb[1;32m/we2N97v8fx1b[0m nginx:service - nginx - high performance web server/vin Loaded; totaded (baseterMginx service; enabled; wendor		
Docs: http://nginx.org/en/docs/ Process: 1785 ExectOp-Din/kill - TERM SWAINPID (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Process: 1785 ExectStart=/usr/sbin/nginx - c /etc/nginx/nginx.comf (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Main PID: 17856 (nginx) CGroup: /system.slicenginx.service L-17856 nginx: master process /usr/sbin/nginx - c /etc/nginx/nginx L-17856 nginx: master process /usr/sbin/nginx - c /etc/nginx/nginx Um 03 1633:42 hcl-centos-31 system(]]: Starting nginx - high performance w Um 03 1633:42 hcl-centos-31 system(]]: Starting nginx - high performance w Um 03 1633:42 hcl-centos-31 system(]]: Starting nginx - high performance w Um 03 1633:42 hcl-centos-31 system(]]: Starting nginx - high performance w Um 03 1633:42 hcl-centos-31 system(]]: Starting nginx - high performance w Um 03 1633:58 <b>C20-06:03 16:33:58</b> <b>Vauomation</b> Policy Restart Nginx endine August mestart nginx/m, None). (Systemed status nginx/ high 22m/se2N97X9fW1b[0m nginx service - nginx - high performance web server/ull/section dedd /usr/lbb/setem/sginx service, enabled; vendor preset: isabled/vin Active 's tot1/22mwe2N97X9fW1b[0m nginx service - nginx - high performance web server/ull/section dedd /usr/lbb/setem/sginx service, enabled; vendor preset: isabled/vin Active 's tot1/22mwe2N97X9fW1b[0m nginx service - nginx - high performance web server/ull/section dedd /usr/lbb/setem/sginx service, enabled; vendor preset: isabled/vin Active 's tot1/22mwe2N97X9fW1b[0m nginx service - nginx - high performance web server/ull/section dedd /usr/lbb/setem/sginx service, enabled; vendor preset: isabled/vin Active 's tot1/22mwe2N97X9fW1b[0m nginx service - nginx - high performance web server/vin/vin/Vin/Section dedd /usr/lbb/setem/sginx service, enabled; vendor preset: VSSE Exectop-Section-Section section and section hyselfW1b[0m nginx - c /etc/nginx/nvv/vin/UM 03 16:33:42 Erc-centos-31 system(]]; Started nginx - high performance wVin/UM 03 16:33:42 Erc-centos-31 system(]]; Started nginx - high performance wVi		
Process: 1752 Excistop-/bin/kill -s TERM SWAINPED (code-exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Process: 1755 Excistop-fuln/kill -s TERM SWAINPED (code-exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Main PID: 1755 (nginx) Cdroup: /system.slice/nginx.service 		
<pre>Process: 1785 Execstart=/usr/bbin/nginx -c /etc/nginx/nginx.conf (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS) Main PID: 17856 (nginx) CGroup: /system.slice/nginx.service</pre>		
<pre>Main PID: 17556 (nginx) CGroup: /system.Slice/nginx.service </pre>		
Links on the process /usr/sbin/nginx - c /etc/nginx/nginx Links on the process /usr/sbin/nginx - c /etc/nginx/nginx Links on the process /usr/sbin/nginx - c /etc/nginx/nginx Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: stopped nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: can't open PID File /var/run/nginxy Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: can't open PID File /var/run/nginxy Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance - nginx - high performance w Links 2 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance - nginx - high perform		
L_17857 nginx: worker process wn 33 is:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: storpte nginx - high performance w un 83 is:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: starting nginx - high performance w un 83 is:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: starting nginx - high performance w un 83 is:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w un 83 is:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w un 83 is:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w int: some lines were ellipsized, use -1 to show in full. 120-06-00 16:33:58 uuomation Policy Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully lessage: CustomActionType (453) executed without incident lesult(command_list.out: (toystement restart nginx/stemMginx service; enabled; wendor preset classhed)/vh Active: 'xtb1:28:mactive (running/krtb[0] mginx service - nginx - high erformance web server/nL Loaded: loaded ( <i>UsxIIIbitystemMginx</i> service; enabled; wendor preset classhed)/vh Active: 'xtb1:32:mactive (running/krtb[0] mginx service - nginx - high erformance web server/nL Loaded: loaded ( <i>UsxIIIbitystemMginx</i> service; enabled; wendor preset classhed)/vh Active: 'xtb1:32:mactive (running/krtb[0] mginx service - nginx - high erformance web server/nL Loaded: loaded ( <i>UsxIIIbitystemMginx</i> service; enabled; wendor preset classhed)/vh Active: 'xtb1:32:mactive (running/krtb[0] mginx service - nginx - high erformance web server/nL Loaded: loaded ( <i>UsxIIIbitystemMginx</i> service; enabled; wendor preset: Tab55 (running/krv/nu vb2:Vd4:Vd4:Vd2:Vd4:Vd4:Vd2:Vd4:Vd4:Vd2:Vd4:Vd4:Vd4:Vd4:Vd4:Vd4:Vd4:Vd4:Vd4:Vd4	CGroup: /system.slice/nginx.service	
un 03 16:33:42 hcl.centos-31 systemd[1]: Stopped nginx - high performance w un 03 16:33:42 hcl.centos-31 systemd[1]: Startted nginx - high performance w un 03 16:33:42 hcl.centos-31 systemd[1]: Startted nginx - high performance w un 03 16:33:42 hcl.centos-31 systemd[1]: Startted nginx - high performance w int: Some lines were ellipsized, use -1 to show in full. 220-06-03 16:33-58 uutomation Policy Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully lessage: CustomActionType (45) executed without incident esult?command_lisc.ut: (Systemod restart Nginx service - nginx - high erformance web server/vn Loaded: loaded (Justifilos)stemolity stemoly endocreated in the performance - etchginx/high action Process. 17855 Exection Process. 17855 Execti		
un 83 isi3:42 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: starting nginx - high performance un 83 isi3:42 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: can't open PID File /var/run/nginxyv un 83 isi3:42 hcl-centos-31 system[1]: started nginx - high performance w int: Some lines were ellipsized, use -1 to show in full. 200-06-03 i6:33:58 uromation Policy Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully lessage-CustomActionType (453) executed without incident esult/command_list_out: [Yoystemct] restart nginx//n/, None], (systemct] status nginx/, "systemct] status nginx/hix1b[1;32m/we2W97w8hx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high erformance web server/ni Loaded: loaded (usr/lib/system/dsystem/spin/service; enabled; wendor preset isabled/ivin Action PiceSi TresS ExectStop-Dhinkil = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-of)SUCCESSNIP Process; TRESE ExectStop-Dhinkil = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-of)SUCCESSNIP in Process; TRESE ExectStop-Dhinkil = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-of)SUCCESSNIP in Process; TRESE ExectStop-Dhinking = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-of)SUCCESSNIP in Process; TRESE ExectStop-Dhinking = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-SUCESSNIP in Process; TRESE ExectStop-Dhinking = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-SUCESSNIP in Process); TRESE ExectStop-Dhinking = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-SUCESSNIP in Process; TRESE ExectStop-Dhinking = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-SUCESSNIP in Process); TRESE ExectStop-Dhinking = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-SUCESSNIP in Process); TRESE ExectStop-Dhinking = TEMR SMAINIPID (code-exited, status-SUCESSNIP); Trocess; TRESE ExectStop-Dhinki		
un 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: can't open PtD File /vin/run/nginxy un 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: started nginx - high performance w int: Some lines were ellipsized, use -1 to show in full. 220-06:03 16:33:58 utomation Policy Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully lessage:CustomActionType (45) executed without incident eault("command_lise_out" (Bystemd Field and June 2000 CESS)/hn Main PID: 17856 Inginx/hn", None), (systemcti status nginx/, "systemcti status nginx/hi/ht/lb[1;32m/xe2vs7v&fix1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high erformance web server/hn Loaded: loaded (lus/fillokystem/signam/service; enabled; wendu preset lasabled/hr/n Active: "htf]:32m/xe2vs7v&fix1b[0m sinx:service - nginx - high erformance web server/hn Loaded: loaded (lus/fillokystem/service; enabled; wendu preset lasabled/hr/n Active: "htf]:32m/xe2vs7v&fix1b[0m sinx:service - nginx - high erformance web server/hn Loaded: loaded (lus/fillokystem/service; enabled; wendu preset lasabled; status-0500 CESS)/hn Main PID: 17856 Inginx/hn" CGroup: Asystem: Service/hn vs2vs49v&dvx24v&dvx24v&dvx24vx254vx20Hz etonginx/high:/Nve2vs44vx4ve2v44vx24vx20Hz/m257 nginx: werker process/list/lasabled/list/lasabled/list/in vservice=list/service.si. reformance:/vinute: Statasel-service: and the performance w/vinuto 03 16:33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Can't open PID file /var/run/nginx/vinutu 03 16:33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Stated nginx - high etomance:/vinutic: Statasel ellipsized, use 1 to show in full.'vin', None]]) 220-06-02 18:26:34 utomation Policy Run CPU Diagnostics (SSH) action Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML ran Successfully lessage:Shippi (50) executed without incident esuit; formated_output; <u>Enrichment Command Output</u> ommand: top -b -n 1 p -b -n 1		
un 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance w int: Some lines were ellipsized, use -l to show in full. D20-06-03 16:33:58 uromation Policy Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully lessage:CustomActionType (453) executed without incident lesult[command_list_out: [Ysystemct] restart nginx/sixtem/spacetore ranks, 'systemct] status nginx/sixtem/status nginx/vin/s1b[1;32m/we2/v97v8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high erformance web server/vn Loaded: loaded (usr/lib/system/system/system/system/sixtem/service, enabled; windor preset: disabled]/vn Active: 'x1b[1;32m/we2/v97v8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high erformance web server/vn Loaded: loaded (usr/lib/system/system/system/system/sixtem/service, enabled; windor preset: disabled]/vn Active: 'x1b[1;32m/we2/v97v8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high erformance web server/vn Loaded: loaded (usr/lib/system/system/system/sixtem/service, enabled; vendor preset: disabled]/vn Active: 'x1b[1;32m/we2/v97v8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high erformance web server/vn Loaded: loaded (usr/lib/system/system/system/sixtem/service, enabled; vendor preset: disabled]/vn Active: 'x1b[1;32m/we2/v97v8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high erformance web server/vn Loaded: loaded (usr/lib/system/sixtem/service) service) service service (usr/lib/system/sixtem/service) service) services: 17855 Exectsop=hin/nginx - c etch/ginx/nginx.com/code=xited, status=0/SUCCESSIV in Nam PID: 17856 (nginx)/vn CGroup: System dise/ginx wervice/yn we2/vs94v804x804v804v804383.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performance/vnJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Can't open PID file /var/nun/nginxy/vnJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance/vnJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high efformance/vnLib(S) executed without incident lesult('formanted_output': <u>Enrichment Command Output</u> ommand: top -b -n 1 0 -b -n 1		
int: some lines were ellipsized, use -i to show in full.		
2020-06-03 16:33:58 Utomation Policy Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully dessage:CustomActionType (43) executed without incident Result Command, Lisc.out: [Roystemct] restart and initial in the service in a start and initial init		
Automation Policy Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully Message CustomActionType (433) executed without indicent Result Command Jusc Just: (19) systemich restart nginx/singlemich restart nginx/n', None), (systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx'//n'1b[1;32mixe2x97x8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high reformance web server/ni Loaded: loaded (/usr/lio/systemich systemich restart nginx/in', None), (systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx'//n'1b[1;32mixe2x97x8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high reformance web server/ni Loaded: loaded (/usr/lio/systemich systemich restart nginx/in', None), (systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "systemich restart nginx', bistemich systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', systemich status nginx', systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "sys	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Automation Policy Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully Message CustomActionType (433) executed without indicent Result Command Jusc Just: (19) systemich restart nginx/singlemich restart nginx/n', None), (systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx'//n'1b[1;32mixe2x97x8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high reformance web server/ni Loaded: loaded (/usr/lio/systemich systemich restart nginx/in', None), (systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx'//n'1b[1;32mixe2x97x8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high reformance web server/ni Loaded: loaded (/usr/lio/systemich systemich restart nginx/in', None), (systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "systemich restart nginx', bistemich systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', systemich status nginx', systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "systemich status nginx', "sys		
Working Control (Section Restart Nginx ran Successfully     Westart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully     Westart Control (Section Restart Nginx)     Restart Nginx action Restart Nginx ran Successfully     Westart Control (Section Restart Nginx)     Systemct restart nginx/in/None), (Systemct status nginx/, "systemct status nginx/in/No1[1,32m/xe2x97x8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high     retromance web server/in Loaded: loaded (Vas/IIIo/Systemct restart nginx/in/None), (Systemct status nginx/, "systemct status nginx/in/No1[1,32m/xe2x97x8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high     retromance web server/in Loaded: loaded (Vas/IIIo/System/dsystem/Aginx service; enabled; vendor preset (Sasbled)/Vin Active 'x1b[1,32m/xe2x97x8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high     retromance web server/in Loaded: loaded (Vas/IIIo/System/Aginx service; enabled; vendor preset (Sasbled)/Vin Active 'x1b[1,32m/xe2x97x8fx1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high     retromance w, vin ve2x94v44v44v2044v8017856 nginx; master process, I/355 LexeStope-IIIo/Sistem/Aginx - ceter/signix/in/Ninx - nginx - high     retromance w, vin ve2x94v44v82v44v8017856 nginx; master process /us/Sistem/Aginx - ceter/signix/in/Ninx, - vindy-4v4ex204v40017857 nginx; worker process/IVIII Can't open PID file /var/run/nginx, v/vnJun 03 16:33:42 hci-centos-31 systemd[1]; Statised nginx - high     reformance w, vindin: Sistem Sistem/Sistem/Aginx - high     reformance w, vindin: Sistem Sistem/Sist	000 02 02 12 02 59	
lessage:CustomActionType (433) executed without incident lesult;Command_Lisc.ut; (Eystement) restart nginx/ bystemdt restart nginx/vn, None), (systemct) status nginx/, "systemct] status nginx/vn/x1b[1,32m/ve2v97v8fv/1b[0m nginx.service - nginx - high erformance web server/vn Loaded: loaded (/usr/lib/system/dsystem/dginx.service; enabled; windor preset: disabled/vn Active; 'x1b[1,32m/ve2v97v8fv/1b[0m since Wed 2020-06-03 16.33 42 EDT; Stom ago/vn Docs: http://ginx.org/leode/status-0/SUCCESSI/vn Main PID: 17856 (nginx/vn/ CGroup: Asystem/dginx service/vn ve2v94v80/re2V94v807v856 nginx; master process / Jar55 Exectospe-bin/unit/service; astabled/vn Active; 'x1b[1,32m/ve2v94v80/re2V94v807v856 nginx; master process / Jar55 Exectospe-bin/unit/service; astable/dy/vn Active; 'x1b[1,32m/ve2v94v80/re2V94v807v856 nginx; master process / Jar55 Exectospe-bin/unit/service; astable/dy/vn Active; 'x1b[1,32m/ve2v94v80/re3V94v807v856 nginx; master process / Jar55 Exectospe-bin/unit/service; astable/dy/vn Active; 'x1b[1,32m/ve2v94v80/re3V94v807v856 nginx; master process / Jar55 Inter/service; process/vn/vv2v94v80/re3V94v807v856 nginx; master process / Jar55 Inter/service; process/vn/vv1v1u0 3 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]; Can't open PID file /var/runnginxyVnJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]; Started nginx - high efformance w		
besult "Command_list_out": [[/systemct] restart nginx, "systemct] restart nginx/", "None], [/systemct] status nginx/", "systemct] status nginx/", "syste		
756ms ago/vh Docs: http://tgitx.org/end/docs/vh/ Process: 17852 ExecStap=/bin/kill = 7EPM \$IMAINPIC (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)/vh Process: 17855 ExecStar=/List/stbin/ligitx.         01chgin/vhg/inx.col/end/docs/vh/ Process: 17852 ExecStap=/bin/kill = 7EPM \$IMAINPIC (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)/vh Process: 17855 ExecStar=/List/stbin/ginx.col/end/docs/vh/ Process: 17855 ExecStar=/List/stbin/ginx.col/end/docs/vh/Process: 17855 Exec		x1bf0m nainx.service - nainx - hiah
etchgin/hginx.comf (code=čvited, štatus=ol/SUCCESS)/hr/ Nian PID: 17856 (nginx;/hr/ CGroup: /system.dijiechginx service/r/n /ve2/v34/v36/v428/04/v80/17856 nginx; master process/turs/bbin/hginx - c techginx/hginx, v/n ve2/v34/v34/ve2/v34/v80/v34/ve2/v34/v34/ve2/v34/v34/ve2/v34/v34/v82/v34/v34/v84/v83/v334/ehc-entos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performance, Vr/Nu 03 16:33:42 hc-entos-31 systemd[1]: Can't open PID file /var/hun/hginx, v/nJu 03 16:33:42 hc-entos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performance, Vr/Nu 03 16:33:42 hc-entos-31 systemd[1]: Can't open PID file /var/hun/hginx, v/nJu 03 16:33:42 hc-entos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performance, Vr/Nu 03 16:33:42 hc-entos-31 systemd[1]: Can't open PID file /var/hun/hginx, v/nJu 03 16:33:42 hc-entos-31 systemd[1]: Can't open PID file /var/hun/hginx, v/nJu 03 16:33:42 hc-entos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high desage.shipper (50) executed without incident desage.shipper (50) executed without incident desuft (formatted_output': <u>Enrichment Command Output</u> command: top -b -n 1 op -b -n 1	Results command_list_out; it systemati restart ndinx; systemati restart ndinxy;n; None), (systemati status ndinx; "systemati status ndinx//n/x1bi1:32m/xe2/x9//x8f/	
etchginvhginxVn væ2v94vg4ve2v94vg017857 riginx: worker processivnifvnjun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Stopped nginx - high performance wVnJun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Stopped nginx - high performance wVnJun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnJun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high performance wVnHun 03 16.33.42 hcl-centos-31	performance web server/vhn Loaded: loaded (/usr/lib/systemd/system/nginx.service; enabled; vendor preset: disabled)/vhn Active: \x1b[1;32mactive (running)\x1b[0m s	
ystemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performanceVMJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Can't open PID file Årar/trun/nginxýVnJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Started nginx - high efformance wVMhint: Some lines were ellipsized, use - to show in full.V/n", None)]) 020-06-02 18:26:34 utiomation Policy Run CPU Diagnostics (SSH) action Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML ran Successfully lessage:Snipper (50) executed without incident lessage:Snipper (50) executed without incident lessuft[formated_output': <u>Enrichment Command Output</u> ormand: top -b -n 1 or -b -n 1	erformance web serverlvh Loaded: loaded (/usr/lib/system/a/system/nginx.service; enabled; vendor preset: disabled)vhn Active: \x1b[1,32mactive (running)\x1b[0m s 55ms agolvhn Docs: http://nginx.org/en/docs/vhn Process: 17852 ExecStop=/bin/kill -s TERM SMAINPID (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)vhn Process: 17855 Exec	
erformance wVnHint: Some lines were ellipsized, use -I to show in full.Vn", None)])  120-06-02 18:28:34  Usomation Policy Run CPU Diagnostics (SSH) action Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML ran Successfully lessage:Snippet (50) executed without incident lessuit['tormatted_cutput': <u>Emichment Command Output</u> ommand: top -b -n 1 0 -b -n 1	erformance web server/vh Loaded: loaded (/usr/lib/system/system/nginx service; enabled; vendor preset: disabled)/vh Active; vt.b[1,32mactive (running)/xtb[0m s 55ms ago/vh Docs: http://nginx.org/en/docs/vh Process: 17852 ExecStop=Jbinkiil = TERM SMAINPID (code=exited, status=JOSUCCESS)/vh Process: 17855 Exec ter/nginx/nginx.com/ (code=exited, status=JOSUCCESS)/vh Amin PID: 17856 (nginx/vh CGroup; lystem silce/nginx.esrvice/vh ve2/s4V3dV2e2/24V4V017856 pinz	x: master process /usr/sbin/nginx -c
utomation Policy Run CPU Diagnostics (SSH) action Datacenter Automation: Format Output as HTML ran Successfully lessage: Snippet (50) executed without incident lesult:{formatted_output': <u>Enrichment Command Output</u> ommand: top -b - n 1 op -b -n 1	erformance web server/vn Loaded /us/lib/system/system/aginx service, enabled, vendor preset (asabled/vn Active, 'xt bfi 32mactive (running)/xt b[0m s 55m ago/vh Docs: http://ginx.org/end/os2/vh Process: T855 ExectStop=binklini = TEHM SAIANPID (code=exited, status=05/UCESSIVn Process: T855 Exe etchginx/nginx.com/ (code=exited, status=0/SUCESSIVn Main PID: 17856 (nginx)/vh CGroup. /system slice/nginx.service/vh vsz2v49vdvsz0v49k0017856 ngin etchginx/nginx.vn vh vsz2v49v49vz2v9v4007857 nginx: vm/ster processiVn/nu/Lin 03 f633 x2 thcicentos-31 system[]]. Stopped nginx. high performance w	x: master process /usr/sbin/nginx -c \r/nJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31
lessage:Snippef (50) executed without incident lesuit(formatted_output": <u>Enrichment Command Output</u> ommand: top -b - n 1 op -b - n 1	erformance web serverfvn Loaded (bustlinksystem/tegistem techginu/hginx.com/tegistem/teg tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/tegistem/teg tegistem/	x: master process /usr/sbin/nginx -c \r/nJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31
lessage:Snippef (50) executed without incident lesult(formatted_output": <u>Enrichment Command Output</u> ommand: top -b - n 1 op -b - n 1	erformance web serverfvn Loaded (bustillokystem/føjikx service; enabled; vendor preset (asbled)/vn Active; "xtbf1;32mactive (running)/xtb[0m s 55ms ago/vn Docs: http://nginx.orglendiocs/vn Process: 17852 ExecStop=/bink/ill=s TERM SMAINPID (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)/vn Process: 17855 Exec tochginx/bginx.com (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)/vn Main PID: 17856 (nginx)/vn CGroup; /system siloe/bginx service/vn vezVs4Vsd/vs2Vs4Vsd/vz8017856 agint stchginx/bginx.com (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)/vn Main PID: 17856 (nginx)/vn CGroup; /system siloe/bginx service/vn vezVs4Vsd/vs2Vs4Vsd/vz8017856 agint stchginx/bginxvn vezVs4Vs4Vs4Vs4Vs4Vs017857 nginx: worker processiv/n/vnun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system stem[1]: Status[nginx - high performance	x: master process /usr/sbin/nginx -c \r/nJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31
ommand: top -b -n 1 op -b -n 1	erformance web serverfvn Loaded: loaded (/usr/lib/system/fojix service; enabled; vendor preset (asabled)/vh Active: 'xt b[132mactive (running)/xt b[0m s 55ms ago/th Docs: http://bigix.org/enklos/stvh Process: 17855 Execstop=bhildinil=1 ETHIS MAINIPID (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)/vh Process: 17855 Exec etchginx/hginx.com(code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)/vh Nain PID: 17856 (nginxi)/vh CGroup: /system slice/ginx service/vh vse2v94v802v94v8017856 ngin etchginx/hginxvh vse2v94v94v8e2v94v8017857 nginx: vm/ser processi/vh/nuln 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 system systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performance/vh/un 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 systems[1]: Can't open PID file /var/run/nginxy/vh/un 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31 erformance w/vhint: Some lines were ellipsized, use -l to show in full./vn', None]]) 2020-06-02 16:26:34	x: master process /usr/sbin/nginx -c \r/nJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31
op -b -n 1	erformance web server/vi Loaded: loaded (/us/llb/system/log/us/en/voice_enabled; vendor preset (asabled/vin Active: 'xt b[132mactive' (running)'xt b[0m s f55m sagvin Docs: http://ginu.org/en/docs/vh. Process: 17855 Exectope_bin/will.ar ETRMS MAINPID (code=exited, status=0)/SUCCESSIVin Process: 17855 Exec etc/gin/vhginx.com( code=exited, status=0/SUCCESSIV) in Main PID: 17856 (nginxi/hn CGroup: /system silee/nginx, service/vh vse2v94v80/17856 ngin etc/ginx/hginx.com( code=exited, status=0/SUCCESSIVin Main PID: 17856 (nginxi/hn CGroup: /system silee/nginx, service/vh vse2v94v80/17856 ngin etc/ginx/hginx/vh vse2v94v94v804v804v804v807856 ngin etc/ginx/ginx	x: master process /usr/sbin/nginx -c \r/nJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31
op -b -n 1	erformance web server/vi Loaded: loaded (/us/llb/system/log/us/en/voice_enabled; vendor preset (asabled/vin Active: 'xt b[132mactive' (running)'xt b[0m s f55m sagvin Docs: http://ginu.org/en/docs/vh. Process: 17855 Exectope_bin/will.ar ETRMS MAINPID (code=exited, status=0)/SUCCESSIVin Process: 17855 Exec etc/gin/vhginx.com( code=exited, status=0/SUCCESSIV) in Main PID: 17856 (nginxi/hn CGroup: /system silee/nginx, service/vh vse2v94v80/17856 ngin etc/ginx/hginx.com( code=exited, status=0/SUCCESSIVin Main PID: 17856 (nginxi/hn CGroup: /system silee/nginx, service/vh vse2v94v80/17856 ngin etc/ginx/hginx/vh vse2v94v94v804v804v804v807856 ngin etc/ginx/ginx	x: master process /usr/sbin/nginx -c \r/nJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31
	erformance web serverfvn Loaded: loaded (/us/filb/system/fojix service; enabjed; vendor preset (asabjed/vn Active; 'xt bf] 32mactive (running/xt bf[on s 55ms ago/th Docs: http://bijn.worg/enklos/stvh Process: 17855 Exectstop=hinkil-a: TEHR SMAINPID (code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)/vn Process: 17855 Exec etchgink/nginx.com(code=exited, status=0/SUCCESS)/vn Main PID: 17856 (nginxi/vn CGroup: /system signe/ginx service/vn vsz/s49x96vvz94v8017856 ngin etchgink/nginxv/n vsz/s49x49v294v804v294v8017857 nginx: vorker process/vn/nuln 03 1633/42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performancev/nuln 03 1633/42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performancev/nuln 03 1633/42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performancev/nuln 03 1633/42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performancev/nuln 03 1633/42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performancev/nuln 03 1633/42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performancev/nuln 03 1633/42 hcl-centos-31 systemd[1]: Starting nginx - high performance	x: master process /usr/sbin/nginx -c \r/nJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31
	performance web server/w Loaded: loaded (valilab/system/logibx service; enabled; vendor preser (asabled)/vh Active; 'xtbj1 32mactive (running)/xtbj0m s f55m ago/nb Doos: http://igni.org/end/os/twh Process: 17855 Evestope-bin/wild= TEMS (MAINPID (code=wited, dataue-S0UCCESS)/vh Process: 17855 Evestope-bin/system/lip: steriormance w/vh vse2v94v94v8017857 nginx: worker process/vh/vhJun 03 1633:42 hcl-centos-31 system/lip: Starting nginx - high performance w	x: master process /usr/sbin/nginx -c \r/nJun 03 16:33:42 hcl-centos-31

**NOTE:** To learn more about which logs are collected by default for a given automation action, see the *Customizing Linux SSH Actions* section.

**TIP**: Although you can edit the automation policy described in this section, it is a best practice to use "Save As" to create a new automation policy, rather than to customize the standard automation policies.

# Appendix



## **Run Book Variables**

### Overview

This appendix defines the different variables you can use when creating an action policy.

Use the following menu options to navigate the SL1 user interface:

- To view a pop-out list of menu options, click the menu icon (三).
- To view a page containing all the menu options, click the Advanced menu icon ( ••• ).

This appendix covers the following topics:

Book Variables
----------------

### Run Book Variables

You can include variables when creating an action policy. These variables are listed in the table below.

- In an action policy of type **Send an Email Notification**, you can include one or more of these variables in the fields **Email Subject** and **Email Body**.
- In an action policy of type **Send an SNMP Trap**, you can include one or more of these variables in the **Trap OID** field, **Varbind OID** field, and the **Varbind Value** field.
- In an action policy of type **Create a New Ticket**, you can include one or more of these variables in the **Description** field or the **Note** field of the related Ticket Template.
- In an action policy of type **Send an SNMP Set**, you can include one or more of these variables in the **SNMP OID** field and the **SNMP Value** field.
- In an action policy of type Run A Snippet, you can access variables from the global dictionary EM7\_ VALUES.
- In a policy of type Execute an SQL Query, you can include one or more of these variables in the SQL Query field.

Variable	Source	Description
%A	Account	Username
%N	Action	Automation action name
%g	Asset	Asset serial
%h	Asset	Device ID associated with the asset
%i (lowercase "eye")	Asset	Asset Location
%k	Asset	Asset Room
%К	Asset	Asset Floor
%P	Asset	Asset plate
%р	Asset	Asset panel
%q	Asset	Asset zone
%Q	Asset	Asset punch
%U	Asset	Asset rack
%υ	Asset	Asset shelf
%v	Asset	Asset tag
%w	Asset	Asset model
%W	Asset	Asset make
%m	Automation	Automation policy note
%n	Automation	Automation policy name
%F	Dynamic Alert	Alert ID for a Dynamic Application Alert
%l (uppercase	Dynamic Alert	For events with a source of "dynamic", this variable contains the index value

Variable	Source	Description
"eye")		from SNMP. For events with a source of "syslog" or "trap", this variable contains the value that matches the <i>Identifier Pattern</i> field in the event definition.
%Т	Dynamic Alert	Value returned by the Threshold function in a Dynamic Application Alert.
%V	Dynamic Alert	Value returned by the Result function in a Dynamic Application Alert.
%L	Dynamic Alert	Value returned by the label variable in a Dynamic Application Alert.
%a	Entity	IP address
%_category_id	Entity	Device category ID associated with the entity in the event.
%_category_ name	Entity	Device category name associated with the entity in the event.
%_class_id	Entity	Device class ID associated with the entity in the event.
%_class_name	Entity	Device class description associated with the entity in the event.
%_parent_id	Entity	For component devices, the device ID of the parent device.
%_parent_name	Entity	For component devices, the name of the parent device.
%_root_id	Entity	For component devices, the device ID of the root device.
%_root_name	Entity	For component devices, the name of the root device.
%1 (one) %2	Event	Entity type. Possible values are: • 0. Organization • 1. Device • 2. Asset • 4. IP Network • 5. Interface • 6. Vendor • 7. Account • 8. Virtual Interface • 9. Device Group • 10. IT Service • 11. Ticket Sub-entity type.
/0∠	Lvent	Possible values for organizations are: • 9. News feed Possible values for devices are: • 1. CPU • 2. Disk • 3. File System • 4. Memory • 5. Swap • 6. Component

Variable	Source	Description
		• 7. Interface
		• 9. Process
		• 10. Port
		11. Service
		12. Content
		• 13. Email
%4	Event	Text string of the user name that cleared the event.
%5	Event	Date/time when event was deleted.
%6	Event	Date/time when event became active.
%7	Event	Event severity (1-5), for compatibility with previous versions of SL1. 1=critical, 2=major, 3=minor, 4=notify, 5=healthy.
		NOTE: When referring to an event, %7 represents severity (for previous versions of SL1). When referring to a ticket, %7 represents the subject line of an email used to create a ticket.
%с	Event	Event counter
%d	Event	Date/time when last event occurred.
%D	Event	Date/time of first event occurrence.
%e	Event	Event ID
%Н	Event	URL link to event
%M	Event	Event message
%s	Event	severity (0 - 4). 0=healthy, 1=notify, 2=minor, 3=major, 4=critical.
%S	Event	Severity (HEALTHY - CRITICAL)
%_user_note	Event	Current note about the event that is displayed on the <b>Events</b> page.
%x	Event	Entity ID
%X	Event	Entity name
%у	Event	Sub-entity ID
%Y	Event	Sub-entity name
%Z	Event	Event source (Syslog - Group)
%z	Event	Event source (1 - 8)
%_ext_ticket_ref	Event	For events associated with an external Ticket ID, this variable contains the external Ticket ID.
%3	Event Policy	Event policy ID
%E	Event Policy	External ID from event policy
%f	Event Policy	Specifies whether event is stateful, that is, has an associated event that will clear the current event. 1 (one)=stateful; 0 (zero)=not stateful.

Variable	Source	Description
%G	Event Policy	External Category
%R	Event Policy	Event policy cause/action text
%_event_policy_ name	Event Policy	Name of the event policy that triggered the event.
%В	Organization	Organization billing ID
%b	Organization	Impacted organization
%С	Organization	Organization CRM ID
%o (lowercase "oh")	Organization	Organization ID
%O (uppercase "oh")	Organization	Organization name
%r	System	Unique ID / name for the current SL1 system
%7	Ticket	Subject of email used to create a ticket. If you specify this variable in a ticket template, SL1 will use the subject line of the email in the ticket description or note text when SL1 creates the ticket.
		NOTE: When referring to a ticket, %7 represents the subject line of an Email used to create a ticket. When referring to an event, %7 represents severity (for previous versions of SL1).
%t	Ticket	Ticket ID
%J	Ticket	Description field from the SL1 ticket.

#### © 2003 - 2022, ScienceLogic, Inc.

#### All rights reserved.

#### LIMITATION OF LIABILITY AND GENERAL DISCLAIMER

ALL INFORMATION AVAILABLE IN THIS GUIDE IS PROVIDED "AS IS," WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESS OR IMPLIED. SCIENCELOGIC<sup>™</sup> AND ITS SUPPLIERS DISCLAIM ALL WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGEMENT.

Although ScienceLogic<sup>™</sup> has attempted to provide accurate information on this Site, information on this Site may contain inadvertent technical inaccuracies or typographical errors, and ScienceLogic<sup>™</sup> assumes no responsibility for the accuracy of the information. Information may be changed or updated without notice. ScienceLogic<sup>™</sup> may also make improvements and / or changes in the products or services described in this Site at any time without notice.

#### Copyrights and Trademarks

ScienceLogic, the ScienceLogic logo, and EM7 are trademarks of ScienceLogic, Inc. in the United States, other countries, or both.

Below is a list of trademarks and service marks that should be credited to ScienceLogic, Inc. The ® and <sup>™</sup> symbols reflect the trademark registration status in the U.S. Patent and Trademark Office and may not be appropriate for materials to be distributed outside the United States.

- ScienceLogic<sup>™</sup>
- EM7<sup>™</sup> and em7<sup>™</sup>
- Simplify IT™
- Dynamic Application™
- Relational Infrastructure Management<sup>™</sup>

The absence of a product or service name, slogan or logo from this list does not constitute a waiver of ScienceLogic's trademark or other intellectual property rights concerning that name, slogan, or logo.

Please note that laws concerning use of trademarks or product names vary by country. Always consult a local attorney for additional guidance.

#### Other

If any provision of this agreement shall be unlawful, void, or for any reason unenforceable, then that provision shall be deemed severable from this agreement and shall not affect the validity and enforceability of any remaining provisions. This is the entire agreement between the parties relating to the matters contained herein.

In the U.S. and other jurisdictions, trademark owners have a duty to police the use of their marks. Therefore, if you become aware of any improper use of ScienceLogic Trademarks, including infringement or counterfeiting by third parties, report them to Science Logic's legal department immediately. Report as much detail as possible about the misuse, including the name of the party, contact information, and copies or photographs of the potential misuse to: legal@sciencelogic.com



800-SCI-LOGIC (1-800-724-5644)

International: +1-703-354-1010